OFFICIAL

Works notice ¢ March 2023

Lefevre Peninsula Upgrades Project
Defence Industry Development Carpark Access Works

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) will be undertaking works to facilitate a
southern carpark access for future defence industry development on Victoria Road, between Veitch Road
and Pelican Point Road, Osborne. These works are being undertaken to provide safe and efficient access to
the carpark from Victoria Road.

The works will include new turn-in and turn-out lanes on Victoria Road to allow safe entry and exit from the
carpark, new kerbing and kerb ramps, and installation of new stormwater and street lighting.

Works are scheduled to commence on Tuesday, 14 March 2023, and are expected to be completed late
May 2023, weather permitting.

Typically, works will be undertaken Monday to Saturday 7am to 6pm, weather permitting.

To safely undertake these works, speed and lane restrictions will be in place. Please take extra care when
workers are on site. Observe speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the
area.

Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to take care when travelling through the area. For safety reasons there
may be some restricted access. Where required, signage will be in place to direct pedestrians and cyclists to
alternative routes. Every effort will be made to minimise impacts to the community.

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works are completed, however, the work will
be managed to minimise disturbance to nearby residents as much as practically possible.

To accommodate these works some vegetation management and removal will be required within the centre
median on Victoria Road and at the entry/exit points to the southern carpark. All efforts have been made to
minimise impacts to vegetation, where practically possible.

The school bus stop on Victoria Road, south bound side near Sir Keith Smith Drive, will be relocated
approximately 100 metres north. Please observe bus stop signage and visit www.adelaidemetro.com.au for
the latest information.

Every effort will be made to minimise impacts to the community. We appreciate your cooperation and
patience while these important works are undertaken.

If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call 1300 794 880
or email DIT.Engagement@sa.qgov.au

Kind Regards,

Lefevre Peninsula Upgrades Project Engagement Team
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